







November 15, 2010

Jodi D. Jaques, Ph.D.

Coordinator, Counseling and Guidance Program

Master of Arts in Education

College of Science & Math, School of Education 

California Polytechnic State University

San Luis Obispo, CA  93407

Re: Kathryn Porter
Dear Madam/Sir: 

It is a pleasure to write in behalf of Kathryn Porter’s application for your graduate program to become a high school counselor. I have known Kathryn for about one year, and I am very impressed with her as a student and a person. Kathryn is excelling in her undergraduate work here at UCSB, earning a 3.87 GPA. She is a double major in Sociology and Spanish, with an Applied Psychology minor. During the year I have known her, she has shown a deep commitment to various projects related to tutoring, sociology and sex education. She also plays soccer and is a soccer coach for the Police Activities League in Santa Barbara. In this latter capacity and as a tutor, she decided that counseling and teaching at the high school level are a perfect fit for her interests and talents. 
I first met Kathryn when she earned an outstanding grade in my Soc 152A (the Sociology of Human Sexuality) last spring quarter. Next I invited her to be in the small honors class (Soc 152B) that I am offering this quarter for the best 17 students from the large 152A class (which has 600 students each quarter of the year). In the small 152B class I have come to know Kathryn quite well. She always makes intelligent and thoughtful contributions, and she is one of the leaders of many important discussions. She sets very high standards for her own work and has a great eye for detail. It is a pleasure to work with her and you will always find her work to be of the highest quality. I have no doubt that she will earn her advanced degree in a timely manner. 

During her undergraduate years, Kathryn has taken on increasingly responsible roles with our tutoring program and as a research assistant to one of our brightest Associate Professors, Jennifer Earl. Kathryn loves all forms of learning and finds teaching and tutoring very fulfilling. As a tutor and a coach, she also does her fair share of counseling, which is extremely gratifying for her. Kathryn is eager to develop her expertise in many areas of counseling. She has done a wonderful job in her study of sexuality, and that will add to her skills as a counselor. 
Kathryn is a natural leader, with a wonderful sense of humor that everyone enjoys. She has wonderful communication skills—in both spoken and written modalities. She is a team player who helps others function well in group-projects. She is exceptionally well organized and makes sure that her work and the work of others are done professionally, carefully, and with attention to detail. She is well liked by her fellow students—and by the other faculty with whom she works. Kathryn is one of the most intelligent, hard-working people you could hope to know. 

In summary, Kathryn is truly an outstanding person who will make many valuable contributions as a school counselor. Kathryn is forward looking, with the ability to plan her time and activities to attain long-term goals. In addition to having a keen mind, she is serious, conscientious, hard working and exceptionally responsible. She is both an excellent student and a happy, well-adjusted person with whom it is a pleasure to work. Kathryn earns my highest level of recommendation: I am certain that she will be one of your best students and an extremely productive professional. If I can be of any further help to you, please do not hesitate to phone me at (805) 967-4995. 

Sincerely, 

John D. Baldwin

Professor

baldwin@soc.ucsb.edu



